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Dear readers and contributors, as Editors-in-Chief we welcome you to a revamped issue 
of the Fields Mathematics Education Journal (FMEJ), and would like to inform you about 
some changes as well as to introduce you to the first issue published by Springer Nature.

We use this opportunity to thank Dona Kotsopoulos (Huron University College, Lon-
don, ON) for years of co-leading this journal. Donna was instrumental in starting this 
journal, but had to step down from the position because of increased leadership respon-
sibilities at her new work place. Jérôme Proulx (Université du Québec à Montréal, Mon-
tréal, QC) has been nominated as new Editor-in-Chief and will replace Donna, working 
together with Dragana Martinovic (University of Windsor, Windsor, ON) to lead the 
new issues of FMEJ with Springer Nature.

As Editors-in-Chief, we have already mapped some new directions for the journal and 
will be happy to inform you about them before 2018, when we will start implementing 
them. To give you a glimpse of what these changes may be, we would like to extend the 
publication options in our journal by adding to research papers other forms of schol-
arship, such as theoretical papers and discussions. Some of these will be, as before, by 
submission, while some will be by invitation only. We will continue to be open to guest-
edited thematic issues. There will be also some changes in our Editorial Board, as we 
renew it every 3 years. So, stay tuned to read about these changes on the journal website 
and contact us if you have questions or suggestions.

In this issue, we present two research papers. Darja Kalajdzievska and Lindsay Wessel 
(University of Manitoba) were concerned about the failure and withdrawal rates in intro-
ductory post-secondary mathematics courses. To counteract this problem, they modi-
fied a course structure in a first-year undergraduate mathematics course, by providing 
students who did not progress as expected, opportunity to learn in smaller classes and 
with increased interaction and frequent feedback and scaffolding from the instructor. 
The results of their efforts are encouraging for post-secondary educators who share Dar-
ja’s and Lindsay’s concerns.

Second paper is written by Julie Smart and Sandra Linder (Clemson University). The 
authors describe the results of a 2-year study in which they developed, validated, and 
implemented the Elementary Mathematics Motivation Inventory. This instrument was 
designed to measure motivational constructs (i.e., mathematics anxiety; mathematics 
self-efficacy; and value of mathematics) related to numbers and operations content in 
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elementary students. The results of this study show that the instrument may be useful for 
educators who are working with elementary school children, especially if the improve-
ment focus is on numbers and operations.

With these two new papers, we thus enthusiastically launch the first issue of FMEJ 
with Springer Nature.

Dragana Martinovic and Jérôme Proulx, Editors-in-Chief.
November 14, 2017.
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